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2. Regulatory regime

Council staff would encourage the public works committee to not only look at the 
regulatory regime for ensuring best practice remediation but also regulatory 
requirements in the context of coal ash being recognised as a resource and not a 
waste stream. This paradigm shift in thinking is essential to maximise reuse options 
and reduce remediation liabilities. Under the existing NSW regulatory regime, it is very 
difficult, both in terms of cost and time to reuse material such as coal ash as it 
classified as waste under the Protection of Environment Operations Act 1997 
(POEO Act). The current regulatory regime may act as a barrier for reuse and result in 
less than optimal outcomes for this material, most likely rehabilitation within the existing 
ash dams. Similar challenges have been identified and addressed in the EU's Circular 
Economy Action Plan and 2 years ago the South Australia EPA included "support 
highest and best reuse of recovered materials" into their regulatory objectives. A similar 
approach for NSW to removing regulatory barriers and ensuring a coherent and 
consistent policy approach to reuse would be a very effective way to reduce the NSW 
Government's liability for coal ash repositories and to attract and develop new 
industries into the region. This could be realised by the State Government to unlock the 
potential of organisations like EPA and RMS to contribute to reuse solutions instead of 
limiting their activities to current approaches. 

3. Logistics and transport

We understand that logistics for transportation is challenging as coal ash is very light 
and difficult to transport. Whilst demand and opportunities for reuse may be high, coal 
ash is a low-cost product and accordingly logistic infrastructure needs to be low cost to 
make it reuse commercially viable. The review should consider options for industries to 
be co-located on sites where ash repositories are located further assisting the 
opportunity for reuse. This may include cement works, concrete batching plants, 
ashplant plants and the like. 

In summary, Council staff would encourage the Public Works Committee to broaden 
the focus of this review not just on remediation but to reuse opportunities. Maximising 
the reuse of this material will optimise economic, environmental and social outcomes. 

Should you require further information, please contact me on 4921 0220. 

Yours faithfully, 

Tony Farrell 
Deputy CEO 
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